THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
March 12, 2019

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on March 12, 2019, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Chris Langham, President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Jason Grubbs, 1st Vice President, Kelly Hargett, ED, Jim Taylor, Past President, Doran Maltba, Angie Pearman, 2nd Vice President, and Bertha Prim constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Mark Chandler, Barbara Bull, Wayne Mabe, Anne Coltrane, Kim Herman, and John Wolfe, ex officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for February 12, 2018, meeting electronically transmitted to all members, are attached to official minutes. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
Treasurer’s Report:

Doran Maltba, Treasurer and Finance, attached to official minutes, went over his report highlighting the following items.
           Kelly Hargett has asked the town for a total of $36,000 in grants.
    Bertha Prim made a motion to accept the report and it was seconded by Jason Grubbs. Report approved.

  Executive Director’s Report:

  Kelly Hargett, went over her report highlighting the following items: Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes:
            Sponsors for the Déjà vu Prom are as follows:

                    Hawthorne at The Meadows   $500

                    All Over Towing     $300

                    Wolfe and Associates     $80

            Spring Folly is May 4

            Tobacco basket weaving class is May11

  President’s Report: Chris Langham: No report
Community Development Committee: Angie Pearman reported that the committee discussed fundraising.
            It was agreed that annual appeal letters to businesses would include a handwritten note to each business.

Doran Maltba told the Board that testing on the Morris House shows no mold and minimal asbestos. 

            He will have lines redirected to Morris House at the parking lot to provide power for the sump pump.

            He recommended that we should proceed with preserving the house instead of destruction of the property.
Old Business:  Chris Langham reported that the Executive Committee went through the by-laws and will include the 2nd Vice President on the Executive Committee.
            The Board discussed the new slate of officers. They include the following names:

                         President  Jason Grubbs

                         1st Vice President     Angie Pearman

                         2nd Vice President     Doran Maltba

                         Secretary     Kay Pinnix

                         Treasurer     Doran Maltba

Ex Officio    John Wolfe, Chris Langham Past President, and Jim Taylor will roll off of the Board.

        Bertha Prim made a motion to approve the new slate and Jim Taylor seconded. Motion was approved.
New Business:   Kelly Hargett informed the Board that she and Bethany are working on storied of Kernersville for a new exhibit.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30
                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                   Kay Pinnix,

                                                   Secretary
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